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LOCAL

On March 26, 2003, the Los Angeles City Council voted unanimously (11-0, Bernson, Galanter, Pacheco, Perry absent) to approve a resolution by Council Member Nate Holden expressing full opposition to any action by the Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA) to establish a bus operating division at or near 3475 South La Cienega Boulevard.   At issue is a proposal by the MTA Board to enter an Exclusive Negotiation Agreement (ENA) with RAD Jefferson, LLC to develop the site as a new bus operating division.

In his remarks, Councilman Holden cites that the proposed bus division would greatly impact the surrounding residential communities in his district by increasing noise, traffic and pollution.  MTA staff stated for the record that the MTA is only assessing the feasibility of granting RAD Jefferson an ENA on the proposed site and that any council action in opposition, at this time, is premature. 

Staff will withdraw the item before it is considered at the March 27th regular board meeting. 
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